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March 13, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Brad Janes 
Varra Companies, Inc. 
8120 Gage Street 
Fredrick, Colorado 80516 
 
Re: Varra Companies, Inc., Parcel 122, File No. M-2015-033,  

Technical Revision No. 2 (TR-02) Second Adequacy Review 
 
Mr. Janes: 
 
The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) reviewed the Slope Stability 
Analysis adequacy response by AWES, LLC dated March 11, 2020 for technical revision no. 2 
(TR-02) for the Parcel 122 site.  
 
The Division duplicated the Applicant’s slope stability analysis using Clover Technology’s Galena 
v7.2 slope stability software.  A table of the Applicant’s and the Division’s analysis results are 
below: 

 
Analysis Name Applicant’s 

FOS 
DRMS FOS 

Worst Case 1.25H:1V at 51 feet 1.41 1.41 
Profile #1 1.47 1.41 
Profile #2 1.58 1.79 
Profile #3 1.71 1.78 
Profile #4 1.33 1.32 
Profile #5 1.98 2.09 

 
In accordance with Table 1 - Recommended Factors of Safety for Slope Stability Analysis for 
Operations and Reclamation within Section 30.4 of the Policies of the Mined Land Reclamation 
Board effective May 16, 2018, the Division will require the Applicant to comply with the factor 
of safety (FOS) of 1.25 for non-critical structures and a factor of safety of 1.3 for critical 
structures since the Applicant provided direct shear strength testing results for the on-site sand 
and gravel material. 
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The factors of safety produced by Galena were equal to or greater than the factors of safety 
provided by the Operator.  Therefore, the accuracy of the Applicant’s analysis is confirmed.  A 
copy of the Galena models are attached. 
 
The Division will accept and approve the updated stability analysis and perimeter grading plan 
for the Parcel 122 site.  The perimeter slopes of the pit may not exceed a slope of 1.25H:1V at a 
maximum depth of 51 feet below original grade.  The Applicant must understand any 
transgression of the sloping criteria will be considered a violation of the permit. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at peter.hays@state.co.us or (303) 866-3567 Ext. 
8124. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Peter S. Hays 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Enclosures:  Galena Verification Models 
 
Ec:   Jared Ebert; DRMS 
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